        [image: image1.jpg]


[image: image2.png]Australian Health Care
Reform Alliance




Media Release 
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Members of the Australian Health Care Reform Alliance (AHCRA) have noted with interest a Coalition announcement that confirms hospitals and health care are at the centre of the current political agenda.

AHCRA’s 43 member organisations believe the Coalition's newfound awareness may be the catalyst for decisions on several changes proposed at its recent national Health Reform Summit in Canberra.

Kerren Clark, Chairperson of AHCRA, said while it is not possible to evaluate the Coalition's proposal until more detail is known, it presents an opportunity for Australia to develop a health system rather than a series of disconnected programs.
“If, as Minister Abbott has indicated, part of the proposal is to have citizens and clinicians involved in the management of hospitals rather than Ministers, he has our strong support.  Health funding should be determined on the basis of health need, not political pressure.  Health care is a human right and we have the resources and knowledge to provide a sustainable, equitable health system to meet the needs of the Australian community into the future,” said Ms Clark.
“However, the establishment of local hospital boards is not a new idea and will only succeed if it is part of a national plan for health in which hospitals have their appropriate place.  At the State or regional level, such a plan would manage the relationship between hospitals of different sizes, and between the hospital sector and other health and aged care services. "  

“We support any moves to place the health consumer at the centre of the health care system.  Services and policy should be based on the dictum ‘nothing about us without us’,” Ms Clark said.

AHCRA would welcome the allocation of additional funds for public hospitals as part of an overall plan which includes greater emphasis on health promotion and illness prevention, with less reliance on hospitals.

“Clearly there is something wrong with our hospital system at the moment, as 10 per cent of people admitted to hospital suffer harm directly related to their health care, and up to 40 per cent of people are at risk of adverse events.  Almost 200 people are dying every week as a direct result of the health care they receive," Ms Clark said.

The overriding thrust of the AHCRA proposals would see development of a national health policy to ensure better access to health care services for those in need, and a stronger multidisciplinary health workforce.
“We need a system driven by primary health care, with devolved regional funding and further investigation of the pooling of federal and state public health funds,” Ms Clark said.
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